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May 30, 2024 

Vertical Bridge 
Brandon St. Michel 

ATTACHMENT I 

750 Park of Commerce Drive, Suite 200 
Boca Raton, FL 33487 

Via Email: brandon. stmichel@verticalbridge.com 

Dear Mr. St. Michel, 

I am writing to confirm my recent conversation with your authorized agent, Bill Lewis of 
Assurance Development. Please accept this letter as formal confirmation that I will not agree to 
move the proposed tower location further back on my property than the currently agreed-upon 
leasehold boundaries. The current tower location was agreed to so as not to interfere with my 
future plans for the property, and I am not willing to reconsider a different location under any 
circumstances. 

I appreciate your understanding regarding this matter, and I look forward to improved wireless 
coverage in the neighborhood. 

Sincerely, 

Garth B. Harding 
9300 Mill Station Rd. 
Sebastopol, CA 954 72 

Cc: Bill Lewis 
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